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Detachment Officers 2016-2017

Commandant ---------------------------- Danny R. Wood

                                     Phone: 336-672-2865
                                     Cell:    336-301-2299
                                     e-mail: dwood@dmp-inc.com
Senior Vice Commandant----------- Harvey L. Allred

                                     Phone: 336-629-8132

                                     Cell:    336-460-0421
                                     e-mail:  hallred56@triad.rr.com
Jr. Vice Commandant--Charles Zimmerman (Chuck)

                                     Phone: 336-431-8964
                                e-mail: chuckieboy90@yahoo.com
Judge Advocate ------------Wilbert Waldridge (Wally)

                                     Phone: 336-622-4074
                                     e-mail: wallyman@rtelco.net
Adjutant ---------------------------- William Petty (Bill)

                                      Phone: 336-889-7817

                                      Cell:    336-953-3537

                                      e-mail : tag1195@yahoo.com


Paymaster ------------------------ D. Filmore York (Fil)

                                    Phone: 336-622-2121

                                    Cell:    336-212-0223  
                                    e-mail: fyork@triad.rr.com
Chaplain -----------------------James R. Williams (Ron)

                                     Phone: 336-625-9898

                                     Cell:    336-963-3965
                                     e-mail: nchp611@aol.com
Sergeant at Arms ----------------- Gary Q. Caviness

                                     Phone: 336-879-3132
                                  e-mail: garyandphyllis@rtmc.net
Historian -------------------------------- H. Carlton Cheek

                                     Phone: 336-629-1049

                              e-mail : onehoursherry@triad.rr.com

Photographer --------------------------------- Steve Sugg
                                    Phone: 336-879-4017

                                    e-mail: sasugg@rtmc.net
Past Commandant -------------------- Harvey L. Allred

                   2009-2012  &  2013-2016              
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Upcoming Events
MCL Meeting : If You Come We Will Feed You! Between 1815 -1900 Dinner will be served at our monthly meetings. The Meal for October will be   provided by Our Detachment. Come join us for the camaraderie with your fellow Marines. The meeting will begin around 1900 and conclude NLT 2000.
October 2016
Detachment Meeting – Tuesday 18th

Social Hour / Dinner – 1800 Meeting 1900

American Legion Post 45, Lanier Avenue

Blood Drive for Active Duty – Tuesday 18th

National Guard Armory, Asheboro 11 to 1830
November 2016
Flag Placement – Saturday 5th @

Oaklawn Cemetery – 0900 Until

Detachment Birthday Ball – Saturday 5th @ Pinewood Country Club – 1800 Until

Veteran’s Day Parade – Friday 11th 

Downtown Asheboro – 1600

Flag Retrieval – Saturday 12th @1000     

Detachment Meeting – Tuesday 16th

Social Hour / Dinner – 1800 Meeting 1900

American Legion Post 45, Lanier Avenue

December 2016
4th Annual Christmas Party for the Kids 0900-1200 

at the American Legion Hut on Saturday the 10th
Detachment Meeting – Tuesday 20th

Social Hour / Dinner – 1800 Meeting 1900

      American Legion Post 45, Lanier Avenue

       Merry Christmas To All - Sunday 25th
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                                             In Memory of
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CorporalJohuny A, Wiliamsog-Detachment #1165
DOB - March ) 1958
KIA - October 23, 1983 Beirut, Leb®hon




   Corporal Johnny Adam Williamson was born March 27, 1958 and died, along with 219 fellow Marines in the Beirut barracks bombing in Beirut, Lebanon on October 23, 1983.  His parents were Billy Glenn Williamson and Jewelene Dunlap Williamson. He also had a sister, Elizabeth Ann Williamson and a brother, Tony Glenn Williamson.  Corporal Williamson was an acting Communications Chief in the United States Marine Corps.  He attended North Moore High School and was a graduate of Randolph Technical College.  He was a former employee of Union Carbide Corporation.  He attended Amity Hills Baptist Church in Asheboro. Corporal Johnny Adam Williamson was laid to rest at Oaklawn Cemetery in Asheboro.        Rest in Peace “ Marine “
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    In Attendance at Our September 20th Meeting
       Bill Husband                   
        Ken Jalbert                                                        
       Bill Petty                                 Larry Beane     
       Carlton Cheek                         Mike Ingold      
       Carl Corning                           Mitchell Davis      
       Dana Hughes                           Raymond Hoover    

       Danny Wood                           Ron Williams           









            Danny Wood                                 Mike Ingold
       Fil York                                   Steve Sugg       
       Gary Caviness                         Tom Cole    
       Harvey Allred                          Ty Hall

                                                        Wally Waldridge

 Associate Members Elizabeth Nault, Kayte Wigginton & Zoe Faircloth
Our Evening Guest From The N. C. Department
      SVC Jeffrey D. Jones & Adjutant Rick Thomason                                  
            Staff Sergeant Chad Hall USMC Retired                                          Brandon Lewis & Kasandra Reynolds
        Welcome Aboard New Member Bradley Tatham                                                     

Congratulations This Month!!
Birthdays and Wedding Anniversary’s this Month
      Bradley Tatham 6th        Carl & Aimee Corning 5th
      Jerry Daniel 7th           Bill & Judy Beeson 18th
      Bill Beeson 10th            Bradley & Tabitha Tatham 18th
      Richard Parks 10th      Roy & Allene Coltrane 19th
      Clifford Harris 16th     Tom & Nancy Kearns 31st
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                                               Planning Ahead for November 2016
      Reminder: We will be asking for Nominations at our October 18th meeting for our   Detachment Marine of the Year and also Woman of the Year.
     Reminder: Annual Dues, All of our League Members Annual dues are due by November 10th.                              Annual dues are $30.00 a Year. Contact our Paymaster Filmore York for payment.
You can pay for you and a guest to attend the Birthday Ball $40.00 each and
             Pay your annual dues in one payment if you would like. Total $110.00.                            
    
                Your Invitation to Join Us                          
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Marine Corps League

Birthday Ball

We Invite You and Your Guest to Join Us in    Celebration of Our Corps 241st Birthday                        Saturday 5th November 2016
Pinewood Country Club
Cost: $40.00 Per Person

Members and Guest
Any Questions or Suggestions: Contact our 

Birthday Ball Committee:

 Harvey Allred 336-629-8132
Fil York 336-622-2121

Zoe Faircloth 336-625-2091

        Make Check Payable to: Marine Corps League
                     *Cut off date to purchase Tickets 
                             Monday October 31st*
 Mail your payment to:

Paymaster Marine Corps League
P.O. Box 2431 

Asheboro, N.C. 27204-3431
Phone: 336-212-0223
Thank You In Advance For Your Support ….
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Come Celebrate our Corps 241st Birthday
          Evening Sequence of Events 

1800-1900 “Happy Hour“   
                    Socializing with Members and Guests

1900-2000   Everyone moves into the Dinning Room

                    for the evening Meal 

Chaplain -  Invocation 

                    Dinner with Members and Guests

2000-2100   Birthday Ball Ceremony   

Commandant - Welcome / Opening Remarks

All Rise - Presentation of Colors -     
                 Davidson County Young Marines                          

Everyone Remains Standing - National Anthem 

Reading of POW MIA 

Cake Cutting Ceremony

Reading of the CMC Birthday Message  
Commandant – Introduction of 

Our Guest of Honor / Speaker                              Master Sergeant Steven Underwood USMC Retired
Detachment Commandants Closing Remarks 

All Rise  - Anchors Aweigh / The Marine's Hymn

2100-Until   Music and Mingling

                   Dinner Menu
    Salad Choices:                        Starches:

      Fresh Fruit                            Mashed Potatoes

      Salad Bar                              Wild Rice

   Vegetable Choices:                   Entrée Choices:

     Black-eyed Peas                     Carved Roast Beef              

 Green Beans                           Baked Chicken                                                                                                                                                                  

Tea, Coffee, Water, Rolls & Butter included.

  ( Adult Beverages ) will be Sold in the Bar
                    Drink Responsibly!!
           Thank You for Attending

           Birthday Ball Committee
                                  Our Birthday Ball Guest of Honor/Speaker
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                                                       Master Sergeant Steven P. Underwood
Master Sergeant Underwood was born on 2 September 1976 in Greensboro, North Carolina.  He enlisted in the United States Marine Corps and attended Recruit Training in June 1994 at Marine Corps Recruit Depot, Parris Island, South Carolina.

 

Following recruit training; Private First Class Underwood completed Marine Combat Training at the School of Infantry. He then completed the amphibious assault vehicle crewman course at Camp Pendleton, California after which he was assigned to 2nd Assault Amphibian Battalion Camp Lejeune, North Carolina and served as an amphibious assault vehicle crewman. Upon return from a deployment with the 26th Marine Expeditionary Unit, Lance Corporal Underwood accepted orders to Marine Security Guard Battalion and upon successful completion of Marine Security Guard School he served tours in Cairo, Egypt and Madrid, Spain.  In April of 1997 Lance Corporal Underwood was promoted to the rank of Corporal.  One year later in April of 1998 he was promoted to the rank of Sergeant.

 

In June of 1999, Sergeant Underwood received orders to Company B, 2nd Assault Amphibian Battalion, Camp Lejeune, NC.  Sergeant Underwood served as the Platoon Sergeant of Headquarters Platoon until his promotion to Staff Sergeant in April of 2001.  Staff Sergeant Underwood was then assigned as the third section leader Company B 1st Platoon.  In March of 2002 Staff Sergeant Underwood deployed in support of Operation Enduring Freedom as part of the 26th Marine Expeditionary Unit.  Staff Sergeant then deployed as the 1st Section Leader in support of Operation Iraqi Freedom in February of 2003. 

 

Staff Sergeant Underwood received orders to Plans, Policies, and Operations, Headquarters Marine Corps, Washington, D. C. in February 2004.  There Staff Sergeant Underwood was initially assigned as an Assistant Watch Chief and advanced to Operations Chief of the Marine Corps Operations Center.  Staff Sergeant Underwood was promoted to Gunnery Sergeant in August of 2006.  

Following his assignment at Headquarters Marine Corps; Gunnery Sergeant Underwood received orders back to Company B, 2nd Assault Amphibian Battalion, Camp Lejeune, NC in March of 2007.  There he served as a Platoon Sergeant for 3rd Platoon.  From April of 2008 to November of 2008, Gunnery Sergeant Underwood deployed to the Al Anbar Province, Iraq, in support of Operation Iraqi Freedom.  

 

In November of 2009 until May of 2010 Gunnery Sergeant Underwood deployed to Helmand Province, Afghanistan, in support of Operation Enduring Freedom.  Gunnery Sergeant was then assigned as the Operations Chief Company C where he deployed to Okinawa, Japan from January 2011 to July 2011 as part of the Unit Deployment Program.  Gunnery Sergeant Underwood was promoted in March of 2011 to Master Sergeant.  Upon his return, Master Sergeant Underwood received orders to Inspector-Instructor Staff Jacksonville, Florida.

 

Master Sergeant Underwood retired in September 2015 as the Company Operations Chief for Company B, 4th Assault Amphibian Battalion.

 

Master Sergeant Underwood’s personal awards include the Navy and Marine Corps Commendation Medal (3rd award), Navy and Marine Corps Achievement Medal (2nd award), Combat Action Ribbon (2nd Award). 
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                         Upcoming Events 

   Your Invitation to Come Join Us in November

                    Flag Placement – Saturday 5th
               Oaklawn Cemetery 0900 - Until
                         Our Marine Corps League Detachment Birthday Ball – Saturday 5th
              Pinewood Country Club 1800 – Until
       Guest of  Honor Speaker Master Sergeant Steven Underwood USMC Retired
“Happy Birthday Marines Thursday November 10th”
                      Veteran’s Day Parade - Friday 11th
             Downtown Asheboro Starts at 1600
                   Want to be in the Parade …. Be there to line up NLT 1545 on Church Street

                          For more information contact: Lucky Luckado 336-498-7146
                                         Veteran’s Tribute Concert

                Veteran’s Day Evening, Friday November 11th right After the Parade 

                                And Just Before the Pilot Club Luminary Display   
                             Downtown Asheboro at the Old Court House
                   Honoring All Veteran’s and All Branches of the U.S. Armed Forces

                      For more information contact: Zoe Faircloth @ 336-625-2091

          Military Appreciation at Golden Corral Free “ Thank You “ Dinner                                                                                            Monday November 14th, 2015 from 5pm to 9pm                                                                                                                                                                                                         http://www.goldencorral.com/military/
             Flag Retrieval OakLawn Cemetery – Saturday November 12th @ 1000 
              Detachment Meeting – Tuesday 15th
      Social Hour 1800 / Dinner at 1815

                   Meeting 1900 to 2000

                                          American Legion Post 45 Lanier Ave, Asheboro, N.C.
VETERAN'S DAY CEREMONY AT THE CAROLINA FIELD OF HONOR

KERNERSVILLE, N.C. – A special Veteran's Day ceremony will be held on Friday November 11, 2016, at the Carolina Field of Honor.  The ceremony will begin at 11:00 a.m. and feature Lieutenant General Walter F. Ulmer, former CEO of the Center for Creative Leadership, who is a decorated Army veteran. The ceremony will also feature color guards, special music, the laying of the wreath, taps and other commemorative activities to honor our veterans, past and present.
The Carolina Field of Honor is the largest memorial to honor veterans on the East Coast outside of Washington D.C. and is located in Triad Park in Kernersville.  The memorial opened in 2014 and over 2,500 veterans are already enshrined at the monument.  The monument was constructed by the War Memorial Board who is planning the ceremony.

The general public is invited to this special event to honor our veterans.  The ceremony and parking are free and lawn chairs are encouraged.  For directions and more information, please visit the website at www.ncwmf.org. Event will take place rain or shine

What:     
Veterans Day Ceremony open to the public
When:      
Friday, November 11 at 11:00 a.m. 

Where:      
Carolina Field of Honor



Triad Park



Kernersville, NC



www.ncwmf.org
For more information please contact:

Scott Matthews

Chairman, War Memorial Board

scott@filtrationtechnology.com

2016 Randolph County

     Veteran’s Day Parade Registration Form                        

                  Asheboro, North Carolina                                                                                                                 
Theme of Parade: U.S. Air Force 
Friday November  11th 2016 ---4 pm            
In Memory Of:  CMSGT Calvin Donald Cox -  U.S. Air Force

Grand Marshall:  CMSGT Wayne  Cox   U.S. Air Force                                                             
Name of Person/ Organization____________________________________________________________

Address:__________________________________________City/State/Zip________________________

Phone Number___________________________Email________________________________________  

Contact Person (must be present at parade line-up):___________________________________________

Each Entry Must Have a Separate Application (Circle)    JROTC           Band              Car

Truck        Motorcycle      Float w/towing vehicle       Walking Unit (approx #__________)

Are you a Veteran? If so what branch of service.____________________Date____________________ 

REMEMBER: This is a parade to honor ALL VETERANS.  All entries should have banners and/or signage to reflect that theme.

Candy or other material may be handed out (not thrown from the entry).

Entries selected to participate in the parade will receive an official entry number and additional information Nov 8, 2016—Nov 10, 2016.  Any entries received after November 8 will be placed at the rear of the parade.  (Line up on Church Street.)

All entries should arrive at the staging area in ample time to locate your assigned space. Entries must be in their designated space NO LATER THAN 3:30pm to secure your space well before the start time of 4:00pm.

All parade participants agree to hold the Randolph County Veterans Council, The City of Asheboro  and/or any agency or individual acting on its behalf, harmless for any loss of property or injury as a result of their participation in this parade.  

As the authorized representative of the above identified organization/individual, I, the undersigned have read the requirements for participation in the Randolph County Veterans Day Parade, agree to abide by these requirements and other requests made by the Randolph County Veterans Day Parade Committee

Signature of Authorized Representative___________________________________________________

Randolph County Veteran’s Council
Return this form by November 8, 2016 to: Lucky Luckado 4799 Old Greensboro Rd. Randleman, NC 

27317 (336) 498-7146-----email: eluckado@triad.rr.com                         
***Rain Date***Sunday, November 13, 2016 @ 4PM
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            Our MCL Detachment 4th Annual Christmas Party!!!!!

When?  Saturday, December 10, 2016 from 0900 -1200
Where? American Legion Hut, Asheboro
All Randolph County Marines and children and grandchildren of Marines

Please bring a wrapped gift for each child you bring for Santa Clause to distribute

Candy and fruit bags will be given to all children by Santa Coffee, soft drinks, chips and donuts will be provided by our MCL Detachment #1165

Please advise number of children you will bring no later than December 5, 2016.  Contact Our Chaplain Ron Williams at 336-625-9898 or cell, 336-963-3965 or email nchpd611@aol.com

Bring a New Unwrapped Toy to be donated to the Toys for Tots Program
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      Contact Clay Andrews 336-465-0221             Semper Fidelis
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         Corporal Johnny A. Williamson Detachment #1165

Before the start of the meeting Commandant, Danny Wood asked for a moment of silence for our member William Schmidheini that had passed away on September 2. 
Marine Corps League Monthly Meeting Held September 20, 2016
At the American Legion Post 45 Asheboro, N.C.

         There were a total of 28 in attendance 20 members, 3 associate members and 5 guests 
Commandant, Danny Wood, called the meeting to order at 1900 hours.

Sergeant at Arms Gary Caviness opened the meeting with everyone standing and saying The Pledge of Allegiance while saluting our flag.

           Chaplain Ron Williams gave the opening prayer.

Commandant Danny Wood called for the Sergeant at Arms to secure quarters.     

Sergeant at Arms declared the meeting open for business.  Danny asked for the roll call of officers present.

1. Senior Vice Commandant – Harvey Allred _ Present

2. Junior Vice – Chuck Zimmerman  _ Excused Absent on Vacation
3. Judge Advocate – Wally Waldridge_Present
4. Adjutant – Bill Petty _ Present 

5. Paymaster – Filmore York _Present

6. Chaplain –  _Ron Williams_ Present 
7. Sgt. at Arms – Gary Caviness _ Present 



Introduction of Guests 


N.C. Department Senior Vice Commandant Jeffery Jones,  N.C. Department Adjutant Rick Thomason, Brandon Lewis, Kasandra Reynolds, and Staff Sergeant Chad Hall USMC Retired.  Brandon Lewis said that he got out of the Marines on June 2 of this year and he was here with his girlfriend Kasandra. He said that he is a student at RCC.  Chad Hall is Ty Halls son, he said that he retired after 18 years in the Marines and now he was attending college. 
Application for membership
Bradley Tatham was voted on and approved for membership. All of his Document are in Order 
Members or Family Members in distress.
  Larry Beane said that his sister-in-law Elaine had surgery on her shoulder. Fil York said that Pete Stephens’s wife Brenda had surgery on her foot and she was at home now.

  Mike Ingold said that his 25 year old son fell on his skateboard and injured his wrist and had surgery.

  Jeffery Jones said that Commandant Charles Minton wife had female surgery, after the biopsy came back, it was positive for ovarian cancer, more tests confirmed colon cancer also.

                                                      Report of Officers


      Harvey said that the car show fundraiser that was held on Saturday 17 at Wayne Thomas Chevrolet for the Randolph County Veterans Council that there were over 220 cars at $20.00 entry fee and some of the vendors donated their proceeds also. He said that when he found out how much was raised that he would let us know, Tom Cole said that last year they raised over $15000.00. 

Harvey mentioned that if anyone knew of a veteran that maybe needed some assistance they could go to the VA office in Asheboro and fill out the application and maybe get as much as $250 immediately to help pay bills....etc. 

Harvey mentioned our Birthday Ball on November 5 and the offer for the league to pay for all members over 80 plus a guest.  He said we need to know ahead of time to give Pinewood a head count.

Harvey said that retired Master Sergeant Steven Underwood will be our Guest Speaker.

Ron Williams asked everybody to remember the Christmas party on Dec 10th from 9-12.

Fil reminded everybody about our Life Membership payment plan. Fil said that we had just lost one Lifetime Member in William Schmidheini and we now have only 17 Lifetime Members.

Department Adjutant Rick Thompson said that it was decided at the National Convention that all dues will be due August 31st every year.

SVC Jeffery Jones said that the way Fil is handling the dues are fine and Fil said keep paying by November 10th and he will make it work on his end.   

Announcements for the good of the League

    Harvey mentioned again about the ladies from the DAR that wanted to help out some senior veterans this year with T-shirts, underwear, socks or gift cards. He said that he was going to submit a list of our senior members Bill Husband, Richard Parks, Roy Coltrane and Claude Coltrane. Harvey said to let him know if the ones on the list were okay with it and to let him know some sizes.


Harvey said to keep in mind that in October we were to vote on Marine of the Year and Woman of the Year to be recognized at our Marine Corps League Ball.


He said that last year’s Marine of the year was William Schmidheini, he didn’t attend the ball but he was presented with the award at the December meeting.


Harvey mentioned the Veteran's blood drive coming up on October 18th at the National Guard Armory the same day as our meeting


SVC Jeffery Jones mentioned the Department Quarterly meeting to be held in Boone this weekend on the 24th of September.


Harvey mentioned our guest Brandon Lewis who recently moved to our area and was having problems. He has been receiving some help from the Randolph County Veterans Council.  Zoe & Rick Watson has been helping him keep VA appointments.  Kayte has been giving him some assistance as well. Brandon is attending RCC and the auto department is willing to repair his car with no cost for labor.


Harvey asked the members for votes to give $100 toward repair parts for his car and it was approved. Harvey told Brandon to let him know where to send the check.


Harvey said that on October 7th at Asheboro High School our member Carlton Cheek will be inducted into the School Hall of Fame.


Carlton said that he has been a supporter of Asheboro High School for many years and he invited everyone to attend     

   Danny closed the meeting with the singing of the 1st verse of the Marines Hymn.

        Commandant asked the Sergeant at Arms to lead us in the hand salute of our 

colors.


Chaplain Ron Williams gave the closing prayer.

       Senior Vice Commandant Harvey Allred preformed his last duty of the day.

Sergeant at Arms Gary Caviness declared this meeting closed until our next meeting on October 18, 2016 

     50/50 winner was Kayte Wigginton, and she took 32.00 and 33.00 went to the league.   

Respectfully submitted this day of October 18, 2016

Adjutant______________________________________________

                                             Bill Petty

Accepted by Commandant________________________________ 

                                                             Danny Wood
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Cpl. Johnny A. Williamson Detachment #1165
Marine Corps League

Meeting: 3rd Tuesday of every month.
Place: American Legion Post 45, Lanier St. Asheboro
1800-1900 Camaraderie and meal.
1900-2000 Meeting




Corporal Johnny A. Williamson Detachment #1165


Marine Corps League - Asheboro, N.C.


October 2016 – December 2016


Our Next MCL Meeting Date: Tuesday October 18th
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